MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 22ND NOVEMBER 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr Eifion Smith, chairman, Cllr’s Peter White, vice-chair, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans, Gary Davies, Lorraine Sanders.

Also present were Cllr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

There were no members of the public present.

The clerk told the councillors that he had prepared a document, Protocol for Public Participation to be handed out to members of the public who attend Community Council meetings. The document clearly states what the public who attend meetings are allowed to do. 

Councillors agreed that this document will be displayed at all meetings.

Minutes of the last meeting, the English version was a true record, the welsh version needed one amendment. 

Matters Arising;

Miners Bridge; Cllr Christian Pateman reported that he had spoken with Mr Siarl Owen, owner of the land that the permissive path to the bridge is on. Mr Owen seems to think that his ownership finishes at the second gate leading down to the bridge. However Mr Owen is going to confirm this with his solicitor. 
It was proposed that the community council invite Mr Owen along to the next meeting along with Wynne Jones from Pentir Pumlumon and Mr Jim Ralph from NRW to discuss the Miners Bridge. The clerk was asked to arrange a date that is suitable for all and convey this to the councillors.

War Memorial; Some councillors have been busy tidying up the war memorial ready for the Remembrance ceremony. There is one slab that needs to be replaced. The chairman thanked those involved for their hard work.

Cllr Gwyneth Davies and the clerk mentioned that they were the only members of the community council that attended the service and were asked to take part by reading out the roll of honour.  However this was done by the church warden. Cllr Ifan Davies mentioned that the Remembrance Service in Pontrhydfendigaid is hosted by the community council and councillors take charge of the ceremony. It was proposed that Ysbyty Ystwyth community council should do the same in future. Cllr Davies said that he would forward the charge sheet used at Pontrhydfendigaid’s service.
Planning Update Ty Cariad; An officer from the planning department of Ceredigion C.C. had been out for a site visit at property and was not made aware of the compost toilet in the garden. The officer and Cllr Ifan Davies will be re-visiting then property along with an officer from the environmental department. It was also suggested that a statement be sent to the planning department about the concerns of neighbouring properties that there will be a second dwelling on the land and that Ty Cariad is being used as a holiday let. There are also concerns that the planning application is not what it states on the application document.

With regard to the planning applications Cllr Ifan Davies believes that planning applications for Ysbyty Ystwyth community council are being sent to Lledrod community council by mistake. The clerk is going to inform the planning department of this mistake.

Noticeboard; Cllr Chris Pateman told the council that he would erect the noticeboard in Ysbyty Ystwyth.

AOB

2017 Budget; the clerk informed the councillors that he attended a training session held by One Voice Wales recently. One thing highlighted in the training was the importance to set out a budget for the next financial year. This is something that the external auditor is going to be looking at in the 2018-19 audit. This budget should be prepared by the clerk/financial officer along with the chairman and a few councillors. It was proposed that Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Gwyneth Davies and Sheena Duller would assist.
SLCC; the clerk was also advised in the training session to join the Society of Local Council Clerks, this is an organisation similar to One Voice Wales but are more geared up to advise and assist community council clerks. The cost of membership is £77.00 per year.

Concerns were raised about how safe the structure of the chapel house and vestry is in Ysbyty Ystwyth. The building is on the roadside and has not had any work done on it for a number of years and seems to be deteriorating fast. Clerk was asked to contact building control/planning to look at the structure.

There was no other business, as there was no meeting in July the community council will have to hold a meeting in December. Date to be confirmed.

